
 
 

 
DOG PARK SPECIAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Date/Time:  April 18, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.         Location:  Birch Room, City Hall   
Members Present: Eric Heuser, Tom Neal (c), Lauren Henkelman, David Nutting  
Excused: Michelle Dins, Ed Giallombardo, Jamie Rice-Heckendorf 
Others Present: Jamie Polley, Pat Peckham, Susan Schmidt, News Media                           
 

In accordance with Chapter 19, Wisc. Statutes, notice of this meeting was posted and sent to the Daily Herald in the proper 
manner. It was noted that there was a quorum present and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Neal at 5:30 p.m.  
 

Approval of Minutes – Motion by Nutting, second by Heuser to approve the March 7, 2019 draft minutes. Motion carried by 
voice vote.  Vote reflected as 4-0.  
 

Election of Vice-Chair – tabled 
 

Discussion and Possible Action on Project Prioritization – Polley had received an updated quote of $18,500 for fencing. She 
said a gravel parking lot will be okay for a year or two so paving could be a phase two project. Parking concerns were discussed. 
The thought for only having six spots was that people come and go frequently, some may walk to the park, and there is nearby 
parking at Oak Island. In the future they could look into the possibility of parking on the shoulder of Plumer Street or on 4th 
Street. Staff is going to walk the site to see if it is just a cover crop that was planted there. A decision will have to be made 
whether the group wants to reseed it to more of a turf grass. Polley will discuss how durable the current grass is to traffic on it 
with the turf specialist. One idea the group had was to get the fence up, open the park and reseed it in the fall. The other idea is 
to get it all set up now and open the park when it is fully ready. Neal thought that they were thinking of having a mid-summer 
soft opening this year and closing it in August to reseed it with a grand opening planned for next year. Peckham questioned if 
fencing or seeding would be done first. Polley recommended for establishment purposes that the fence be put in first because 
that would keep people and animals off of it. Neal questioned if City staff would put up the fence. Polley said the quote says 
the fence is furnished and installed. Neal wondered if there was a way to get the fence cheaper because it’s such a large share 
of the project. Polley mentioned some grading work would probably need to be done for the parking lot. She can see if the 
gravel and associated work could be done in-kind by City staff. Neal was interested in having access to water in phase one. 
Heuser questioned if waste stations would be part of phase one also. Polley said that some garbage cans and bags for waste 
would be. She had a catalog with different types of bag dispensers. She said there were also other styles of fencing they could 
get quotes for if members desired. She mentioned that regarding the water line there isn’t anything physically stubbed into the 
site but the water does go through Plumer Street. It would have to be stubbed off at the dog park and a meter would be needed. 
She was told that a meter may take a few weeks to get installed. She also checked with the City about wood chips and was told 
that some could be used for the dog park.    
 

Discussion and Possible Action on Fundraising Campaign   
Neal had written a draft letter and said fundraising doesn’t just have to be focused on phase one. Conversations should be open 
ended about what can be done in case someone wants to sponsor a certain item. Heuser also had some written ideas and will 
finalize it with Neal’s ideas into a usable document. Neal will work on finding out who everyone is going to reach out to. 
Discussion occurred regarding naming rights. Polley said staff is working on this but it’s difficult because comparable’s vary. 
Eventually she would like staff to bring a naming rights policy forward to the Park and Recreation Committee. She thought if 
someone wanted to fund the full park or close to it that could be considered but without a naming rights policy it’s hard. 
Peckham will check on when the Foundations in town have their quarterly site-down meeting where a pitch could be made to 
all of them at the same time. Neal noted that Rice-Heckendorf, who was not present, had sent him a message that the dog park 
group can have a booth at the Humane Society Fun Run on June 1st. She will staff it and welcomes another person’s help. Neal 
thought the letter, flyer, map and layout of the park should be available for that. Heuser said he could work on a flyer. Neal 
said this group had discussed having its own dog walk in late May. They could rally at Oak Island and walk along the Rivers 
edge Trail and back. Heuser questioned if there was a website or crowd sourcing place. Neal said there is a Wausome Facebook 
page, the Parks Department Facebook page and City website. Committee thought May might be too soon to do a fundraising 
walk and maybe should do it in June. Polley will put the topic of the walk on the May agenda. Neal thought maybe someone 
from the Eastside Neighborhood Group could be there to discuss what their involvement might be. Henkelman had looked up 
some national grants without a lot of success but would send Neal the information she had found.   
    

Next meeting Date – May 6th, 2019 at 6:00pm. All future meetings to be held the first Monday of each month at 6:00pm 
following the Park and Recreation Committee. 
 
Adjourn - Motion by Henkelman, second by Heuser to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. Motion carried by voice vote. Vote reflected as 
4-0.  


